Report on the Activities of the Faculty Senate Council, 2012-13

Report Submitted by: Barbara Molony, Faculty Senate President

Date: June 5, 2013

I wish to thank the members of the University Coordinating Committee, the University Policy Committees, and the Faculty Senate Committees on Work-Life and on Lecturers and Adjunct Faculty for their excellent collaboration with the Faculty Senate this past year. In addition, the Faculty Senate has established effective relations with the Board of Trustees and Associated Student Government. I thank the Board of Trustees for inviting the Faculty Senate President to report on-going faculty issues at the Board’s regular quarterly meetings and inviting the Faculty Senate Council representatives to an annual lunch meeting. I also thank the Associated Student Government President and other representatives for attending several FSC meetings and reporting on issues of mutual concern to faculty and students. And of critical significance to the work of the FSC were the generous monthly contributions of President Michael Engh, S.J., and Provost Dennis Jacobs.

The Faculty Senate Council had an active agenda in 2012-13.

Committee Representation Issues:

1. The FSC approved the modification of the Faculty Handbook to articulate election procedures for members of the Committee on Promotion to Senior Lecturer (report by Professor Ed Schaefer).

2. The FSC approved the modification and simplification of procedures for election of members of Faculty Core Committees (report by Associate Provost Phyllis Brown and Associate Vice Provost Phil Kesten).

3. The FSC approved the recommendation of the Faculty Senate Work-Life Committee (report by Professors Diane Dreher and Eleanor Willemsen) that senior faculty who already perform significant service (such as serving as department chair or as a member of a University Policy Committee) not be included on ballots for elected positions unless they so request.

Conditions of Teaching and Learning:

1. Several FSC meetings included discussion of the on-going work of the Honor Code Task Force (reports by Professor David DeCosse and undergraduate Aven Satre-Meloy). Several FSC members attended meetings with the outside consultant on the development of a university-wide honor code. Faculty opinion is an essential part of this discussion, and this discussion will continue in the next academic year.

2. The FSC President appointed a faculty member to the Google Business Practices Committee (Professor Kate Wilson) who has addressed critical issues that have arisen with the implementation of the new Google Apps system.

3. The FSC offered input to the Academic Affairs UPC on issues related to learning spaces, insufficiency of classrooms, changes in the Tuesday/Thursday class schedule, and other related concerns.

4. The FSC contributed input to the Task Force on the development of new instruments for Student Evaluation of Teaching (SET).

5. Following major reports, FSC members discussed the pedagogical implications of: a) Massive Open On-line Courses (MOOCs), report by Markkula Center Director Kirk Hanson; b) the Global Social Benefit Incubator, report by Center for Science, Technology and Society Director Thane Kreiner; c) Traffic Safety, report by ASG President Jenna Saso; and d) the Ford Foundation Grant on Undocumented Students, report by Professor Cynthia Mertens and Laura Nichols. 

Conditions of Faculty Employment: 

(These issues were among those that engendered the most lively debate in FSC meetings.)

1. The Faculty Senate Council approved the establishment of a new Faculty Senate Committee on Lecturers and Adjunct Faculty. The members of this committee were appointed by the FSC President in fall 2012.

2. The Faculty Senate Council worked with the Faculty Affairs UPC and Provost Dennis Jacobs to develop a University-wide procedure for Mid-Probationary Review. 

3. The FSC responded to a request by Professor Craig Stephens for comments, to be submitted to the University Coordinating Committee, on the issue of creating a smoke-free campus.

4. The FSC approved a proposal to amend the language on modified duties in the Faculty Handbook to indicate the flexibility of the policy.

5. The FSC commented on the Benefits Committee report (Professor Dan Ostrov and AVP for Human Resources Maria Elena de Guevara) on changes in the costs of medical insurance.

6. The FSC approved a proposal to establish a task force to determine future tuition increases for children in Kids on Campus (report by Professor Matthew Newsom Kerr).

7. The FSC recommended that the UCC set up a task force on structural requirements (parking, classrooms, and the like) for persons with disabilities.

Other Activities:

The FSC co-sponsored with the campus chapter of the AAUP a lecture on academic freedom by Hank Reichman, National Vice President of the AAUP.

